

Kenley Weekly News 8 April 2022





Dates for your Diary

Monday 25th April School opens for Summer Term

Thursday 5th May School closed to pupils for Polling Day

Monday 23rd —27th May Year 5/6 School Journey to Isle of Wight

Monday 13th June Year 3/4 Kidzania Trip

Monday 30th May—3rd June Half Term

Monday 6th June School closed for Inset Day

Thursday 30th June Infant trip to Hobbledown Farm (details to follow)

Friday 1st July School closed in lieu of Jubilee Bank Holiday

It has been a really busy and enjoyable term. Both the netball and the football team have played in matches against other schools and have enjoyed some great successes — a huge thanks to all who have supported the teams, especially to Mr Packham for his hard work training the football team and to Mr and Mrs Jones for their hard work training the netball team.

It has also been great to, once again, run the recorder club and the choir. We have enjoyed hearing them in assemblies this week. A huge thank you to Mrs Hicklin-Mighall, Mrs Hulatt and Miss Hicklin-Mighall for all their hard work.

Reception are continuing to grow in confidence and they have shown amazing creativity and team work especially in the outside area where they have built houses, bridges and rescued worms from the playground.

Year 5 and Year 1 have enjoyed their forest school sessions. Year 5 pupils made a particularly impressive tree house which the Year 1 pupils have had great fun playing in.

Year 4 have continued their weekly swimming and have made excellent progress – with all of the pupils showing greater confidence in the water. Swimming will continue next term.

Both Year 3 and 4 have continued with their Soundstart sessions, Year 3 are currently learning the Ukulele and Year 4 are improving their musical skills learning woodwind instruments.

Year 6 and Year 2 have been working especially hard in preparation for their SATS next term; we are really proud of the progress they have made.

We have enjoyed seeing parents in school for parents' evening this term. It has been great to share your child's learning with you.

I hope you all have a restful and enjoyable spring break and look forward to seeing you all next term



Kenley Weekly News





iRock Assembly

Yesterday the 'I'Rock bands from across the school played for us in a special assembly – we have some budding musicians in the making.













This morning we have had a special Easter Assembly and all of the classes have enjoyed an Easter quiz out in the forest school, although the 'naughty' Easter bunny tried to put a dampener on their fun!



